Orford Parks and Playgrounds

Minutes of the Meeting

October  17th, 2018

Orford Town Offices

7:00

Present:  JJ Hebb, Craig Pelletier, Lawrence Hibbard, Robb Day and David Smith.


JJ began the meeting at 7:00.  She took four facility request forms last month. 


 Orford Fire Department – Common,  July 27th-August 5th.  


Masons Car Show – Common,  August 14th-18th. 


 Wedding – Bandstand, August 11th .  


Wedding -Bandstand,  October of 2018.


Robb and JJ attended the Selectboard meeting where the Rivendell Community Field Lease was discussed.  The OSB applied all of the O P&P suggestions.  


It was agreed to meet through the winter monthly this year.  Usually meetings end after October.  We will be working on our binder of O P&P's responsibilities and Community Field maintenance.

Budget

JJ discussed the 2019 O P&P Budget.  The swim program was unchanged.  Mowing was also unchanged as it is under  a three year contract.    

Port-o-potties was budgeted at $1250 to give a little wiggle room in case we needed to provide a toilet for the Common.  O P&P improvements was kept at $700.  It was decided to take fertilizer costs from the expendable trust.  Robb estimated that it would take 1 ton of fertilizer for the Community Field.  That works out to 40 50 lb. Bags at $11 per bag or so.  Fertilizer costs vary from year to year so this is only an estimate and it will be different in the spring.  JJ mentioned that $1500 is budgeted every year for Rivendell Rec and it is rarely used.   Rivendell Rec needs to invoice the Town to access this money and it has not been used in 2018.  It was agreed to leave it at $1500 and look into possibly cutting it next year if it is not used.  The Garden Club funding was kept at $500.
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Lawrence is still trying to contact folks to repair the Basketball court cracks.  Lawrence also contacted Bergerons Co. to get an estimate for baseball field maintenance.  $1500 dollars per field per year was the estimate.  Lawrence will ask Tyler Farnham if he is interested in field maintenance.   The current budget is $23,375 and  it was agreed to add $800 for O P&P improvements for Indian Pond Beach repairs and projects.  The final budget agreed upon was down by $250 over the 2018 budget.  It was discussed that the budget may need to go up in years to come due to lack of volunteers and help.   Robb asked if we needed to attend a OSB budget meeting, JJ agreed to ask Esther.


Lawrence and Robb will work with John O'Brien to take down the flags on the telephone poles after Veterans Day.


The light that illuminates the flag at the Community Field is not working and Lawrence will look into it.  Lawrence asked David if we  could store the swim box in the old cruiser garage, David agreed to get back to him.


Meeting was adjourned at 8:40.

         Minutes were taken by Robb Day. 
